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1:  News from the Blackburn North and East Pastorate 

 
 
September 13th saw the end of an era for us at Trinity ï our 

organist Colin Isherwood retired after 18 years of devoted service. 

We wish every blessing on Colin and his wife Jean and just say 

óColin ï Thank You for the music! It was wonderful!ô Our 

photograph shows Colin with some of the choir. 

 
We have two couples in our congregations celebrating special wedding anniversaries this 

autumn. Derek and Margaret Estell will have been married for fifty years so Golden 

congratulations to them. Bernard and Marjorie Moore will have been married for seventy 

years so Platinum congratulations to them. Love and blessings to both these couples! 

 
The summer Carnival was held on Saturday 20th August at Westbury 

Gardens with a circus theme. It was attended by well over three hundred 

people. The sun shone and we had a great day. There was a barbecue, 

the usual stalls, ice cream, a bouncy castle. We were entertained by the 

Darwen brass band, the judo club and Irish dancers. We also had a 

chance to learn circus skills in the memorial hall ï we now have some 

great jugglers and plate spinners. 

Send in the Clowns ï Mal and Lena 

On Sunday 2nd August we were delighted to ordain Anne Duffy as a new Elder at Revidge 

Fold and to welcome Anne to our Eldership. Our love and blessings are with Anne as she 

begins her term of service. 

On Sunday 9th August we were delighted to welcome Debbie Shepherd into church 

membership at Westbury Gardens ï it was a lovely service and Debbie chose some of her 

favourite hymns including Amazing Grace, Colours of day and Lord of the dance. Our love 

and blessings are with Debbie. 

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/NorthWesternSynod/~3/OAWLtksjWDg/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/NorthWesternSynod/~3/IW4yalCs7iQ/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email


2: A set of keys were found outside the Arts Council on Lever Street Manchester.    The 

keys have a URC key fob and a ‘Fitness All’ fob.  Please contact the office on 0161 789 5583 or 

admin@nwsynod.org.uk  

 
3: Death of the Revd Fred Noden – Funeral arrangements there will be a memorial 
service held at Macclesfield URC at 11.00am on Friday 9th October where anyone is welcome.  
 

4: Arts & Crafts Fair - Albion Church Saturday 17th October  

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@nwsynod.org.uk


5: Training event - Handling tension in Church life  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6: Elders Conference This year’s Elders’ Conference will take place on 21 and 22 October at 

the Novotel Hotel, Kingston Park, Newcastle upon Tyne. 

 The conference is being repeated in exactly the same format as last year because those who 

attended it found it to be most helpful. 

 One of last year’s participants said: 

 "This was a really good opportunity to learn more about how to be a better elder in the URC. The 

conference was interesting and fun and it was good to have the time to meet other elders and share 

ideas." 

There are still 8 places left so if you’re available on those dates please give some serious thought to 

attending 

For further information please contact Melanie Campbell, Synod Clerk  melanie.campbell@urc-

northernsynod.org 

 

mailto:melanie.campbell@urc-northernsynod.org
mailto:melanie.campbell@urc-northernsynod.org


7: Photos needed for New Website Over the last month or so we have been developing a 

new website for the Synod.  This will be easier to navigate for everyone, have an outward focus for 

those who want to find out more about the United Reformed Church and an inward focus as a place 

where you can easily find policy documents, news about Synod events, and resources.  The layout of 

the new site is much simpler than the existing one and we would love to have photos of our 

congregations on the site.  We would be grateful if you could send a photo of your congregation to 

Andy Braunston, via clerk@nwsynod.org.uk  Photos should be digital, in a high resolution and of 

people within the congregation – it looks better if you have gathered people into a group at the 

front (and if they are smiling!)  Hopefully we can get a lot of photos and show the variety of people 

who make up our Synod and present a visually interesting website. 

Andy Braunston Clerk, NW Synod  

 
 

8: Christian Aid – Give a Precious Gift this Christmas At a time of year when 

Christians around the world celebrate the birth of Jesus, thousands of children in Nigeria are longing 

for a precious gift, that of life. In the west African country, where 60 per cent of people live below 

the poverty line, 250,000 children under the age of five die as a result of malaria every year.  This 

one country accounts for a quarter of all cases of malaria in Africa.    

Women with malaria are particularly vulnerable, as they have a higher risk of miscarriage, premature 

delivery, stillbirth, severe anaemia and delivering babies with low-birth weight – a leading cause of 

child mortality.  And as pregnancy reduces a woman’s immunity to malaria, a pregnant woman is 

three times more likely to suffer from serious disease as a result of malaria infection than a non-

pregnant woman. A lack of knowledge and poor access to information on health issues make the 

situation worse and malaria accounts for 11% of all maternal deaths in Nigeria.  

Malaria claimed the lives of two of Mary Patrick Odey’s children. Both Mary’s four-year-old son 

Kenechukwu and six-year-old daughter Anah suffered the headaches, thirsts and fevers of malaria – 

and both lost their lives.  

This Christmas, we’re asking for help to deliver the precious gifts that could save lives: long-lasting, 

insecticide-treated mosquito nets and an effective public education programme delivered by trained 

community health agents.   

With support from Christian Aid, Mary and her community, in Ora-Eri, south-eastern Nigeria have 

now been provided with life-saving mosquito nets and shown how to use them effectively by 

community health agents.  Mothers have been taught how to spot the symptoms of malaria so Mary 

is able to protect her daughters Kosi and Christiana, as well as her grandchildren.  

Community Development Committees have been set up to ensure the government provide quality 

healthcare and free malaria treatment to clinics. Only by holding the government to account in this 

way will we help communities get what they are entitled to and stop yet more people dying 

needlessly from malaria.  

No child should die from a preventable disease.  Your donation could help Christian Aid prevent 

many thousands of unnecessary deaths from malaria. Just £3 could buy a life-saving net and£60 

could train three community health workers to deliver the nets and life-saving health advice in their 

local area.  

mailto:clerk@nwsynod.org.uk


 

With support from the UK Government, who will match every donation made to the Christmas 

Appeal until 5th February up to a total of £5m, your donations can make a difference ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

lives in Nigeria. For more information, visit www.christianaid.org.uk/Christmas 

 

 

9: Give it a thumbs up Michael Jagessar has received the link to the YouTube film of the 

wonderful Multicultural Celebration 2015 event from the talented man . . . KEVIN SNYMAN (Mission 

Enabler at West Midlands Synod).   

You may see some faces that you recognise!!   

 

10: FURY/Commitment For Life Intern For the past few years the ‘Commitment For Life’ 
programme, with Christian Aid, has provided an internship opportunity for a young person to gain 
experience of global campaigning – and to encourage local church youth groups/Pilots Companies in 
the United Reformed Church to engage with global issues. 

Charis Ollerenshaw (from Edgeley Community Church in Stockport) was the very first intern… Amelia 
Sutcliffe is the latest and this is what she says: 

“I just wanted to write to introduce myself to you, having just started a new position as the joint 
Commitment for Life and Christian Aid Collective intern. My name is Amelia Sutcliffe and I shall be 
working alongside Linda Mead at Church House and Christian Aid at Inter-Church House in Waterloo, 
London for the next ten months. 

In case you do not know, Commitment for Life is the way the United Reformed Church gives 
regularly to Christian Aid and Global Justice Now. It connects specifically with Bangladesh; Israel and 
the occupied Palestinian territories; Guatemala; Honduras; El Salvador; Nicaragua; and Zimbabwe. 
As an intern this year I have the privilege to go on a trip to Bangladesh to hear and bring back stories 
from Christian Aid partners, as well as those who will benefit from their work. This gives me the 
opportunity to have real first-hand experience of the incredible work being done through the 
support given by churches and individuals to Christian Aid. 

http://www.christianaid.org.uk/Christmas
https://youtu.be/Kgcb6XKMdvk
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/NorthWesternSynod/~3/OAWLtksjWDg/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email


How does this relate to us and our work as Children’s and Youth Workers, I imagine you are 
wondering. Well as a Christian Aid Collective intern, the youth department of Christian Aid, I am 
focusing on developing young people to have a passion for justice and encourage them to join the 
fight against poverty. This means encouraging them to look into the root causes of poverty, how it 
affects real people’s lives and gain a full understanding of how we as young people can work 
towards alleviating injustice. Especially through seeing how what we do here has an effect on the 
world’s poorest due to climate change. As such, hopefully inspire them to be change makers in their 
churches, their communities and the world. 

However in order for this to happen I need to meet the incredible young people I am certain there 
are across the URC and this is where you come in. As a member of F.A.B. I have a little knowledge of 
the amazing youth groups that meet, but not all the connections. So if you know of a group who 
you think would like a visit from me or one of my other colleagues across the country, please let 
me know. We are able to offer workshops, resources, materials and fundraising ideas. We also 
offer two more individual programmes for young people, where they can become ambassadors or 
lobbyists for Christian Aid, if you would like more information on either of these please let me 
know.  

I am excited and ready to go on this journey with you all in the North Western synod. My visit would 
probably be most beneficial after my trip to Bangladesh in early November, but I am also available to 
come and visit groups before if that is when is convenient for them. 

I look forward to hearing and meeting you all soon.” 

So, if you would like Amelia to come to your church to spend time with your youth group, to run a 
workshop or to provide resources, get in touch with Leo Roberts (he’s in the year book, or you can 
contact him via the Synod Office. 

 

11: Beyond Foodbanks – November 23rd in Manchester The right to food? Beyond 
foodbanks? 

Tackling the scandal of food poverty in 21st century Britain 

 ·              Do you care passionately that no one in the UK should go hungry? 

·              Do you think that Government could do more to tackle food poverty? 

·              Do you want to be part of building a food justice movement in the UK? 

The explosion in food poverty and the huge numbers being forced to turn to food banks undermines 
the UK’s commitment to ensuring that all its citizens have access to food – one of the most basic of 
all human rights. 

Whilst hundreds of thousands of people have had to turn to foodbanks in recent years, emergency 
food aid cannot be a long-term solution.  A growing list of organisations including Church Action on 
Poverty, Oxfam, the Sustainable Food Cities Network, Trussell Trust, the Feeding Britain Inquiry have 
all called for stronger and more coordinated national and local government to take action to reduce 
food poverty. 

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/NorthWesternSynod/~3/IW4yalCs7iQ/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email


 Come and hear about the findings of the Fabian Commission on Food and Poverty – due out at the 
end of October – and have your input into shaping the growing campaign to tackle food poverty and 
hunger in the UK… 

 Church Action on Poverty is organising a series of events across the UK to explore the potential for 
bringing together a broad range of groups across the country to build a more powerful national 
campaign to end food poverty and hunger in the UK in 2016. 

For more details and to book a place click here 
 

http://feedingmanchester.org.uk/civicrm/event/info?id=3824&reset=1

